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s. Stephanie Pratt
National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health
Division of Safety Research
1095 Willowdale Road,
Ma-llstop H-1808,
Morgantown, WV 26505

| Dear Ms. Pratt:

| Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding your proposed study of commercial motor
vehicle (CMV) driver health. The Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) has
been concerned about driver health for quite some time. Because of this concern, FMCSA began
a research project in May 1997 to design, develop, and evaluate 2 model truck and bus wellness
program. This research was completed in June 2000, and resulted in the creation of the “Gettin’
in Gear” program to create heightened awareness, and interest in driver health and wellness.
Materials from this program were distributed within the truck and bus industry and provided
basic health, nutrition, and fitness information to CMV drivers. The “Gettin’ in Gear” program
was found to have a positive health impact on drivers who participated in the program, both
initially and when the Agency followed-up with participants (Roberts, S, & York, J. 2000).

We recognize the important role that driver health and wellness plays in driver safety,
performance, job satisfaction, and industry productivity. Therefore, we would welcome and
support this study effort to better define and quantify the health concerns of CMV drivers. We
also thank you for coordinating your research plans with us and stand ready to assist you with
your efforts. I would like to remain your point of contact from our Research Division; I may be
reached on (202) 385-2364 or e-mail martin walker d . Dr. Maggi Gunnels, Chief
of FMCSA's Physical Qualifications Division, would also be an addltlonal resource that NIOSH
may be able to draw upon.

Sincerely yours,

D) N et

Martin R. Walker, Ph.D.
Acting Director
Office of Research and Analysis
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Dr Karl Sieber

National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health, M.S. R-I 8

4676 Columba parkway

Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

USA

THE UNIVERSITY OF

NEW SOUTH WALES

Dear Dr Sieber:

Proposed national survey of occupational safety and health of truck drivers

'Thank you for sending me details of your proposed study of occupational safety and health surveillance needs of truck drivers.

I am very happy to support this project. This Is an Important study as it will provide much

needed information on the safety and health issues of a large and essential Industrial

sector. Furthermore, the study will be an essential benchmark for evaluating the effects on safety and health of changes In the industry. Similar studies that we have undertaken In Australia have been invaluable in assisting our understanding of the safety and health

issues for truck drivers and for helping to direct more Informed policies and intervention

strategies in this area.

Regards

t I

Ann Williamson, PhD

Associate Professor

NHMRC Senior Research Fellow

4 March 2006

UNGW SYWEY N8W 2051, AVBTRMH

T M ~ 41: ( 2) WS 4107, FecelmBe: 41 (2) BSss 6M0, Wl: kmrc~unswr.duw,

ABN 67 196 678 179
